

Don't Forget!!!! The 67th Sausage Feed Is still ON!!!!

SUNDAY MARCH 7TH

The Community Building Board members felt it was important not to let Covid break the tradition! Please contact Lynn Smith (509-229-3627) or Brian Bannan (509-229-3463) to see how you can help out.

Meals will be delivered to cars on Washington St. behind the Community Building. Traffic on US-195 both north and south will be directed by signs to Owen St. by the Coop., then to Washington St. Washington St. will be one way from north to south.

Please avoid using Washington St. and those streets that cross it on the day of the Feed. Thank you, U.C.B. Board



BURN PILE UPDATE-The mild winter has created a lot of MUD! For that reason the Burn Pile is closed until further notice.

Colton Uniontown Food Pantry News

The Food Pantry serves the communities of Colton, Johnson and Uniontown. Regular food distribution (also known as "Commodities") are the **third (3rd) Tuesday** of each month at the Uniontown Community Building. The hours are 2:30-6:30 pm. Hours are subject to change if emergencies arise.

Changes due to weather or other emergencies or for extra distributions / surplus deliveries to the pantry will be posted on the following public FaceBook pages as early as possible:

Uniontown, WA Town News & Events

The Colton & Uniontown Community Page

Your local food pantry is non-profit and depends on donations from numerous sources - we have an extremely generous community, and we thank everyone for the support!

Our mission is to secure safe food and essential items for our community; we serve beyond "need" to bring the community together. Everyone is welcome to visit the pantry and see what we have to offer to our community ... we are all about sharing!

Stay tuned for some exciting details ... we are expanding to a Colton location and will be open more than once per month! We look forward to better serving our community.

IMPORTANT - email notices for commodities will no longer be sent as a group notice. You are welcome to email your questions to <u>food4UandC@gmail.com</u>. Thank you, the Colton Uniontown Food Pantry Volunteers

Thank you, the Colton /Uniontown Food Pantry Volunteers

Uniontown Library Update

We are sad to announce that the "Healthy Washington-Roadmap to Recovery" plan has rolled back inperson use for libraries during Phase 1 effective January 25th, 2021.

Our Library has returned to curbside pickup only for the time being. You can place holds on items through the online catalog or by phone. All you need to do is reserve your items and schedule a pick up time. We will return to browsing and public computer use as soon as possible. Please contact us at 509-229-3880 to let us know what you need. We're here to help!

Know your Ordinances

The wind storm of January raised many questions as to who does the clean up for downed branches, trees, etc. The Ordinance that addresses non-street closure issues was passed in 1992 and the related section is below; It is unlawful for any owner, tenant or occupant of any property to permit or maintain thereon the

following:

Any accumulation of junk, garbage, refuse, solid waste or other similar material or similar items which are viewable by the public from a public right-of-way.

If you wish to see the ordinance in full it is located on the Town's webpage www.uniontownwa.org, Municipal Code and search for 8.12.020.

Water Conservation: While you wait for hot water, collect the running water and use it to water plants.

.****There has been a resurgence of new dogs in town.

Dog license are available at town hall or from Brent. Please provide current rabies vaccination. ****

Street sweepers will be here on March 1st to clean our streets. Please do not park on the streets during this time. We are sorry for the inconvenience this causes.



Mayor

Dave Jacobs 509-229-3805

February 10th 2016 At: 6:30 pm ZOOM Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/

Clerk/Treasurer

Ann-Marie Zuniga 509-229-3805

uniontowntownhall@gmail.com

Maintenance Superintendent

Animal Control

Brent Lane

Cell: 509-552-9434

Shop: 509-229-3661

uniontownshop@inlandnet.com

Deputy Clerk

Ginger Devorak

Uniontown Council

Mike Shore #1 UTCouncil1@gmail.com
Brian Davies #2 UTCouncil2@gmail.com
Dan Warner #3 UTCouncil3@gmail.com
Jack Espy #4 UTCouncil4@gmail.com
Sam Kimball #5 UTCouncil5@gmail.com

Town Council

Meeting

Police Department

Chief of Police
Joe Handley
509-229-3290 Office
EMERGENCY: Dial 911

Water/Waste Water Operator Steve Bremer

208-791-6657